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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

We started this term off with our weekly Edu-Dance sessions. The students have been 

working hard on their dance moves and we look forward to seeing the final performances 

on Celebration Night on Monday 13 December. 

This year our students were victorious in winning the Outright Champions Shield, 

Meritorious Shield and placing second in the Team Games Shield. Congratulations to our 

students and staff for giving up lunch time breaks to train, the training certainly paid off. 

A special thank you Mrs McCarthy, Mr Tisdale, Mrs Simon and Mr Ellis for leading our 

students on the day. 

The school conducted the National School Opinion Survey last term. The school had 

significantly more respondents this time with a total of 149 compared to 80 in 2018. We 

appreciate the feedback and acknowledge more parents are willing to participate. The 

increase in respondents was due to the assistance of the School Board representatives 

asking parents to complete the survey and greater communication about the importance 

of all parents completing the survey. Overall, the parent community are very satisfied 

with the school, however, there are a couple of areas we will focus on in the future. 

The ‘Sculpture Walk’ in Week 3 was very inspiring to see. I was impressed with the level 

of artistic flare the students had demonstrated through their Art lessons in class, but I 

was equally excited to see entries from our families, community members and the 

students and staff form the LDC. A special thank you to Mrs Shana Perna for 

coordinating such a successful event for the whole school community to enjoy. 

On Wednesday we celebrated Multicultural Day with students learning about various 

cultures from around the world. The students came dressed in traditional costumes and 

they brought in a plate of food to share. The feast displayed in every block was 

outstanding. I enjoyed learning about the different foods and most importantly found joy 

in seeing the students willing to try new foods. I would like to thank Mr Rob Hofmeester, 

Marisa Mews our Chaplain and the Culture Friendship Club parents for assisting on the 

day. I also would like to thank all the families for making this day special and taking the 

time to prepare your special dishes for all the students to taste. A big thank you to the 

staff for organising the food buffet lunch for each class. 

Over the last two weeks we have been conducting parent information sessions as part of 

our Kindergarten Orientation. The sessions have been valuable, and the students have 

had opportunities to engage in classroom activities and play. There are two more sessions 

scheduled for Monday 15 and 22 November at 9am in the library. 

This week the Leeming and Bull Creek Lions Volunteers attended our school to conduct 

vision screening for our students. We are very lucky to be included in this free 

community program. Each student will be provided with a report in the next few weeks. 

Thank you to the volunteers who worked with our students and staff, your work is 

appreciated. 

Soon staff will be packing up classes early as the school will be having new ceilings 
installed over the Christmas holidays. This is a massive job across the whole school and 
will take a lot of coordination. 



The NAPLAN results have been published for schools. Bull Creek’s results are comparable to “like” schools 
which have a similar demographic. The tables below indicate that the percentage of students above the 
National Minimum Standard for Numeracy, Reading and Writing exceeds 90%. We celebrate these 
outstanding NAPLAN results for 2021, which are a credit to our students, staff and parents. The staff also 
conducted a thorough interrogation of the data which can now be utilized to inform future planning. 
 
Sharon Marchenko 
Principal 

 

 FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

NAPLAN 2021 



 SCHOOL NEWS 

Interschool Athletics 

The Interschool Athletics took place on Thursday 21 October. We had to fit all events into one day due to 

inclement weather on the Tuesday. Our students did themselves and the school proud by displaying excellent 

behaviour, attitude and sportsmanship. Bull Creek’s results were outstanding, as indicated in Mrs Marchenko’s 

notes, winning the Outright Champion Shield. I would like to commend all our competitors whose exceptional 

efforts contributed to a wonderful result. Thanks to the staff who trained and supervised our athletes. 

Congratulations to our individual champions and runners up. 

Year 3 Runner-up Boy - Jake 

Year 5 Champion Girl- Eva  

Year 5 Champion Boy- Griffin 

Year 6 Runner-up Girl- Eliza 

 INTERSCHOOL ATHLETICS 



 SCHOOL NEWS 

Wow!! How fast is this term going? 
 
I have been very busy conducting a resilience program with some classes which I started in Term 3. 
 
The aim of this is to teach students skills to bounce back from challenging situations, to step outside their comfort zones, 
problem solving and to be empowered to be the best version of themselves. I run the sessions weekly and for one hour. 
 
I have incorporated activities which are designed to allow the students a safe place to grow their communication skills and 
teamwork. Often, this is hard for some students for many reasons including anxiety, lack of confidence, or just haven ’t learnt 
appropriate social cues. 
 
A big part of ways to maintain or boost resilience is to make sure we have a healthy mind and body. By eating a healthy well-
balanced diet, having good sleep patterns, drinking water and regular exercise. 
 
One activity to encourage good food choices has been that students break into 4 large groups and design a day ’s worth of 
meals and snacks. I have been very impressed how many of our students are aware of what a well-balanced day looks like 
with their food intake. 
 
I have attached a flyer which the students and I go through regularly to boost their resilience. I encourage you to go through 
these points with them at home and you will see many students take pride in knowing them off by heart.  
 
If you have any questions on any of this, please feel free to contact me on marisa.mews@education.wa.edu.au 
 
Kind regards 
 
Marisa Mews 
Chaplain 

 CHATTY CHAPLAIN NEWS 



 SCHOOL NEWS 

2022 KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS 

 

The School is currently taking enrolments for Kindergarten in 2021. If you are a parent, or 

know of a parent with a child that was born between July 1 2017 and June 30 2018 they 

are eligible to attend Kindergarten in 2022.  

Please enrol your child by coming into our school office.  

You must provide ORIGINALS of the following documents:  

•Birth Certificate  

•Passport and Visa Information if applicable  

•Immunisation Certificate  - must be no more than 2 months old. 

•Medical records where applicable (e.g. asthma, allergies, disability)  

•Family Court Orders  

•Proof of residence e.g. lease agreement, a current Synergy, Alinta, Telstra account showing 

your name and residential address.  

If your child is not born in Australia, you must provide:  

•Evidence of the date of entry into Australia  

•Passport Number  

•Visa Grant Number (This is the unique number assigned to the visa and shown on the letter 

that notified you of your visa grant)  

•Passport or travel documents  

•Current visa and previous visas (if applicable)  

 
 

 

 



 SCHOOL NEWS 

 

  BANKSIA 6 

Banksia 6 have been engaged in a unit of 
poetry work this term. Last week we 
learned about odes and our task was to 
choose someone who we value to write 
about. Elton, one of our beloved school 
cleaners comes in every afternoon and 
brightens our day with his kind 
demeanour. So we chose to write an ode 
to him, which every student contributed 
to. We presented it to him to let him know 
how much we appreciate him. It was the 
highlight of our week and we hope it was 
the highlight of Elton's!  

Ode to Elton 
 

Oh, Elton! 
 

You are the most generous cleaner in the school. 
You are as helpful as a dictionary, always supporting us. 

You are the brightest pot of gold at the end of the rainbow. 
Excellent, enthusiastic, exhilarating everybody’s day. 

You are the hardest working cleaner in the galaxy. 
Oh, Elton how we value you! 

 

Oh, Elton! 
 

You are the brightest, most humble person in the school, a shining star. 
You are as happy as a bright sun filled with joy. 
You are the sunny day that makes us all smile. 

Amazing, assisting, awesome, appreciative. 
You are the nicest person to ever live. 

Oh Elton, how we appreciate you! 
 

Oh, Elton! 
 

You are the most optimistic person. 
You are like a vacuum, sucking away all the bad energy. 

You are a superhero of destroying germs. 
Brilliant, bold, bright, befriending. 

We have been waiting a million years for such an incredible cleaner  
and you Elton, answered our wish like a miracle. 

Oh Elton, how we enjoy your presence! 
 

Oh, Elton! 
 

You are the best cleaner, helping out without expecting rewards. 
You are as hard working as a bumble bee, always doing your best. 

You are a bright light shining away all the dullness and dust. 
Cheerful, courageous, caring cleaner. 

You are the best cleaner in the whole world. 
Oh Elton, how we love greeting you! 

 

Oh, Elton! 
 

You are the kindest man with a smile on your face. 
You are as proud as a lion after catching its prey. 

You are a shimmering star. 
Fantastic, fabulous, fun, friendly. 

You are the cleanest cleaner in the universe. 
Oh Elton, how we love you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Phillips 
Banksia 6 Teacher 



 SCHOOL NEWS 

 

         SHEOAK 6 

 

 

 

Our last term of Kindergarten is going very quickly. Mrs King, Mrs Armstrong and Ms MacFarlane 

are very proud of all that the Koalas can do now. 

The Koalas are enjoying Edu dance and love copying Miss Winter’s moves! They are trying their 

hardest to do all the dance steps to the music; “Baby Shark”. We are all looking forward to 

performing at Celebration Night. 

We enjoyed walking around the school looking at all the sculptures. Izzy and her Mum made a 

mural with different coloured bottle tops. They inspired us to have a go, making a picture with 

bottle tops in the classroom too. Bottle tops come in lots of different colours and sizes! 

We have been learning our last few remaining letter sounds for the year. We made and ate jelly for 

the /j/ sound. It was yummy! We learnt /v/ for volcano last week. We made a volcano with vinegar 

and baking soda. It fizzed up and spilled over the edge of the volcano like lava. It was fun! 

The children have been playing in the Bush Vet and attending to all the injured animals. One of 

the snakes had escaped its cage. Mrs King was very worried. A Mummy Koala and her Joey had a 

bad case of pink spots and were quickly treated with vaccinations. Poor kangaroo had a broken tail 

and wombat had a sore foot. It was great to see the vets were there to help all the animals so they 

can return to the bush. 

Sophie has bought in two tadpoles we enjoy watching. Her Mum, Janelle, helped set up a perfect 
home for them with mud from the dam at the bottom of a bowl and then added some dam and 
rainwater. She put in some rocks for the tadpoles to climb out of the water when they get their legs 
and change into frogs. They have just started to get their back legs. They are eating lettuce and 
cucumber, a very healthy diet. 

    WATTLE 10—Koalas 



 SCHOOL NEWS 

 

  

 
The aboriginal name for Wattle is Kalyang.                  
 
 
We have been learning about the aboriginal seasons  
and our birthdays. Our class enjoyed a nature walk  
and we chose a variety of natural materials to decorate our birthday cakes. We 
enjoyed drawing our own cakes and decorating them with materials from the bush. 
 
I am Vihan and I was born in April which is the Aboriginal season called Dejeran. 
This season at last sees a break in the really hot weather. 
There are cool nights that once again bring a dewy presence for us to discover in the 
early mornings. 
 
I am Helena and I was born in February which is the Aboriginal Season called 
Bunuru. Bunuru is the hottest time of the year with not much rain. 
If you live by the coast it is a great time for fishing in the ocean and rivers. 
 
I am Amara and I was born in November which is the Aboriginal Season called 
Kambarang. Kambarang is Wildflower Season. There are many plants which start 
to flower.  Some of our favourite wildflowers are the Australian Christmas Tree and 
Kangaroo Paws. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I am Asad and I was born in December which is the Aboriginal Season called Birak. 
Birak is the first summer and also fire season, a time to burn off the country side. 
For the animals, many snakes are looking to shed their old skin for a new one. 
 
I am Nate and I was born in June which is the Aboriginal Season called Makuru. 
Makuru is the coldest and wettest time of the year. Sometimes there is even snow on 
the high peaks of the ranges. 
 
I am Athira and I was born in August which is the Aboriginal Season called Djilba. 
Djilba is growing season. Lots of plants will start to make flowers which are mostly 
cream and yellow in colour.  They are called Acacias. 

 

Ms Bolton 
Wattle 5 Teacher 
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 Term 4 - Week 6  

Monday, 15 November Edu-Dance 

Monday, 15 November Kindy Orientation 

Monday, 15 November Volunteer Thank You Morning Tea 

Tuesday, 16 November FLDC Parent Meeting 

Thursday, 18 November Edu-Dance 

Thursday, 18 November Year 5 & 6 German Movie Incursion 

Friday, 19 November Assembly—W2 

Friday, 19 November P&C Movie Night 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Term 4 - Week 7  

Monday, 22 November Edu-Dance 

Monday, 22 November Kindy Orientation 

Tuesday, 23 November P&C Meeting—7pm in the Library 

Thursday, 25 November Edu-Dance 

Term 4 - Week 8  

Monday, 29 November Edu-Dance 

Wednesday, 1 December Open Board Meeting 

Thursday, 2 December Edu-Dance 

Friday, 3 December Assembly—W8 

Term 4 - Week 9  

Monday, 6 December Edu-Dance 

Monday, 6 December Leeming Senior High School Orientation 

Monday, 6 December Rossmoyne Senior High School Orientation 

Tuesday, 7 December Banksia End of Year Excursion—Willetton Basketball Stadium 

Tuesday, 7 December Graduation 

Wednesday, 8 December FLDC Graduation Assembly (FLDC Only) 

Thursday, 9 December Edu-Dance 

Term 4 - Week 10  

Monday, 13 December Edu-Dance 

Monday, 13 December Celebration Night 

Tuesday, 14 December Reports home today 

Tuesday, 14 December Year 6 Leavers—Ninja West & Ice Skating 

Wednesday, 15 December Year 6 Leavers—Bounce & Bowling 

Thursday, 16 December LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 







P & C NEWS 

Based on the Membership you purchase between 9am Wednesday 27th October and 11.59am Wednesday 
17th November AEDT, you will be able to claim a BONUS WISH eGift Card in the denomination assigned to 
the Membership product purchased. Get a BONUS $20 WISH eGift Card when a Single City Membership is 

purchased or a $40 WISH eGift Card when a Multi City or Multi Plus Membership is purchased.  

Purchase today and enjoy plenty of savings at local retailers and venues such as: Woolworths, Coles, The Bull 
Creek Tavern, Subway, The Cheesecake Shop, Jesters, Nene Chicken, Pepper Lunch and Baskin-Robbins. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 



COMMUNITY NEWS 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

Please direct all orders and enquiries to Gavin Waugh on 0409 295 781 or email gavinbwaugh@bigpond.com 


